
 

               
 

What are we doing? 
  
High Speed two (HS2) is the new high speed railway for Britain. As 
part of our preparation to build the railway we will be carrying out 
works on Chalfont Lane, Maple Cross. As part of these works, HS2 
Ltd will be closing Chalfont Lane for approximately 8 years from 8 
November 2017 until early 2026. Additionally, over the next few 
months you will also see the installation of slip roads to and from 
the M25, the widening of Chalfont Lane for construction traffic, 
the diversion of two water mains, and a new public link road 
between Shire Lane and Hornhill Road for diverted local traffic.  
 

Why is this being done? 
 
To ensure as little disruption as possible on local roads, we are 
building slip roads to and from the M25 and widening Chalfont 
Lane for heavy goods vehicles. The slip roads will be used by heavy 
goods vehicles to directly access the construction sites adjacent to 
Chalfont Lane and the A412.  As part of this work we will also be 
diverting two water mains in proximity to Chalfont Lane, to 
prepare for the site for construction. To reduce the impact on local 
residents, we are also building a new link road between Hornhill 
Road and Shire Lane for diverted traffic which will open early in 
2018.   
 

How will this affect me and who can I speak to? 
 
Chalfont Lane will close from Wednesday 8 November for 
approximately eight years. However, access will remain open for 
Sunny Hill Road residents and for The Orchards site. Whilst 
Chalfont Lane is closed there will be a temporary diversion in place 
until the new link road is opened. You will notice the works 
underway with site compounds and workers in the land to the 
south of Chalfont Lane and adjacent to the M25. 
 

Working hours 
• Our contractors will start 

works on Monday 23 
October, Chalfont Lane will 
be closed from the 8 
November. 

• Normal working hours: 
Monday to Friday 8am-6pm, 
with the potential for some 
works taking place on 
Saturdays between  8am-
1pm. 

• Our contractors may also be 
on site for one hour’s start-up 
and shutdown. 

What to expect  
• The sites will be secured with 

construction fencing. 

• The closure of Chalfont Lane 
from 8 November 2017 for 
approximately 8 years.  

What we will do 
• Inform you in advance of any 

changes to the dates shown. 

• Keep all sites safe and secure. 

• Ensure that the contractor 
vehicles over 7.5 tonnes use 
agreed routes. 

• Provide updates on the 
status of works.  

 

NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Parts of Shire Lane bridleway (CPS/44/1 & Ricks002) which runs along the county boundary are also 
due to close. However, we will aim to keep it open as long as possible prior to closing it and initially 
any closure may be limited to crossing the M25 only. The bridleway which runs alongside the present 
quarry access (Ricks004) will also be crossed by a temporary haul road to divert the water mains in 
the short term. 
 
All works will be carried out within our working hours of Monday-Friday 8am-6pm, and Saturdays 
8am-1pm with setting up and closing down activity for no more than 1 hour either side of these 
times.  
 
Our contractor will also keep you updated on the detail of the works as they progress.  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 


